Kilgore Memorial Library Director's Report Prepared for the August 16, 2018 York City Council meeting

- 1. The Elmer Baker display case is filled Anchor Hocking Early American Prescut Glassware from the collection of Kathy Marks. The Kent Bedient Gallery has a display of vintage Dewey Decimal posters donated to the library by Marilyn Van Nosrand.
- 2. StoryWalk 2018 books are selected and being prepared to be delivered on the trail each month through the year. The August book is *Pete the Cat Rocking in My School Shoes* by James Dean.
- 3. The Summer Reading Club activities for children ended with a wonderful concert and swimming party. Both events were well attended and enjoyed by all.
- Summer Reading Club for our adult readers ended at the end of July. With 105
 participants exploring the myriad of services provided by the library through
 bingo cards.
- 5. The two air conditioning units that serve the public side of the library both needed new compressors. McCormick's informed us that if they were not replaced right away we would experience mold on the book collections with the high humidity levels we experience in August and September.
- 6. Library policy review by staff is continues.
- 7. Collection development and stack maintenance continues. This work is accomplished by all staff as time allows.
- 8. The library staff have devoted considerable time ending long-standing book contracts and ending any subscriptions possible to help with the current fiscal year's budget. Many additional hours have been devoted to looking for ways to increase income, cut expenses, etc. for the 2018/2019 fiscal year.

Respectfully submitted by,

Nabora Roberton

Debora Robertson

Director, Kilgore Memorial Library